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October 19, 2021 

The Honourable Catherine McKenna, Minister infc.minister-ministre.infc@canada.ca 
Ministry of Infrastructure and Communities  
180 Kent Street, Suite 1100 
Ottawa, ON K1P 0B6 

Dear Minister, 

RE: Township of King Resolution - Holland Marsh Treatment Facility 
Request the Province of Ontario work to move the Holland Marsh Treatment 
Facility forward notwithstanding the "paused" status of the broader UYSS project, 
including proceeding to an Environmental Assessment for the Facility 
commencing in 2021 

At its Council meeting of October 18, 2021, Council of the Township of King received 
and unanimously supported a Resolution put forward with respect to King’s position on the 
Holland Marsh Treatment Facility as follows: 

  “WHEREAS the Holland Marsh Treatment Facility (the ‘Facility’) is a proposed 
project by the Regional Municipality of York (‘York Region’) as a potential component of 
the UYSS Environmental Assessment (EA) and project, and 

WHEREAS the Facility would potentially serve as an alternative to the 
stormwater retrofits proposed in the UYSS EA and achieve a higher level of phosphorus 
removal in the watershed, improving the already beneficial project;  and 

 WHEREAS the Facility will remove significantly more phosphorous in the Holland 
River than the stormwater retrofits proposed in the UYSS EA and thereby protect the 
Lake's watershed from algae growth, resulting in better protection for the watershed's 
aquatic habitats, increased ecosystem biodiversity and protection of drinking water 
sources; and 

WHEREAS the Federal Government has announced funding of up to $16 million 
for the Facility and York Region’s funding of up to $25 million as part of UYSS project; 
and 

WHEREAS further to the June announcement and introduction of the York 
Region Wastewater Act by the Ontario Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks, which, if passed, "would put on hold” the Environmental Assessment application 
for the UYSS project; 

){ING 

1305/21
CII

http://www.king.ca/
mailto:infc.minister-ministre.infc@canada.ca


Page | - 2 - 

 

THEREFORE, LET IT BE IT RESOLVED THAT;  
  
1.    The Township of King requests the Province of Ontario work to move the Holland 
Marsh Treatment Facility forward notwithstanding the "paused" status of the broader 
UYSS project, including proceeding to an Environmental Assessment for the Facility 
commencing in 2021; and 
  
2.    Further to the above, requests the Province of Ontario support the funding of the 
Holland Marsh Treatment Facility's construction; and 
  
3.    That staff be requested to circulate this resolution to the Federal Minister of 
Infrastructure and Communities; the Provincial Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks; All Lake Simcoe Region Municipalities, local MPPs and MPs; 
the Regional Municipality of York, and the Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority 
(LSRCA)”. 

 Motion Carried Unanimously. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
Kathryn Moyle 
Director of Corporate Services 
Township Clerk 
 
cc. Hon. Jeff Yurek, Minister, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 

minister.mecp@ontario.ca  
Stephen Lecce, MPP, King-Vaughan Stephen.lecce@pc.ola.org   
Caroline Mulroney, MPP, York-Simcoe caroline.mulroneyco@pc.ola.org  
Anna Roberts, MP, King-Vaughan anna.roberts@parl.gc.ca  
Scot Davidson, MP, York-Simcoe Scot.Davidson@parl.gc.ca  
Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of York regional.clerk@york.ca  
Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority (LSRCA) Lakesimcoe@ontario.ca  
Madhu Malhotra, Manager, Waterways Protection Office, LSRCA 
madhu.malhotra@ontario.ca  
Wendy Cooke, City Clerk, City of Barrie wendy.cooke@barrie.ca  
Cathie Ritchie, City Clerk, City of Kawartha Lakes critchie@kawarthalakes.ca  
Gayle Jackson, CAO/City Clerk, City of Orillia clerks@orillia.ca  
John Daly, County Clerk, County of Simcoe clerks@simcoe.ca  
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of Durham 
ralph.walton@durham.ca  
Michael De Rond, Clerk, Town of Aurora MdeRond@aurora.ca  
Rebecca Murphy, Clerk, Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury rmurphy@townofbwg.com  
Tara Lajevardi, Clerk, Town of East Gwillimbury tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca  
Rachel Dillabough, Clerk, Town of Georgina rdillabough@georgina.ca  
Patty Thoma, Deputy Clerk, Town of Innisfil pthoma@innisfil.ca  
Lisa Lyons, Clerk, Town of Newmarket llyons@newmarket.ca  
Pamela Fettes, Clerk, Town of New Tecumseth pfettes@newtecumseth.ca  
Gillian Angus-Traill, Clerk, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville clerks@townofws.ca  
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Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock  
Fernando.lamanna@brock.ca  
Donny Adamson, Clerk, Township of Oro-Medonte dadamson@oro-medonte.ca  
Cathy Wainman, Clerk, Township of Ramara cwainman@ramara.ca  
Becky Jamieson, Clerk, Township of Scugog bjamieson@scugog.ca  
Debbie Leroux, Clerk, Township of Uxbridge dleroux@uxbridge.ca  
Councillor Avia Eek aeek@king.ca  

 Councillor Debbie Schaefer dschaefer@king.ca   
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